
 
 

   
 

 

     

  

   

 

              

             

  

 

               

              

                  

      

 

 

 

       

 

         

               

            

 

                

 

.C NISRA 
Northern Ireland Statistics 
and Research Agency 

CONTINUOUS HOUSEHOLD SURVEY RESULT TABLES 

REVISION NOTICE 

10/12/2021 

Following a review of data previously released on 21 October 2021, there have been some 

changes made to the Continuous Household Survey tables that are available on the NISRA 

website. 

We have added notes for users that explains the change in survey methodology in 2020/21 and 

advises users to take caution in making direct comparisons with data from previous years. More 

details on these changes can be found in the ‘Things Users Need to Know’ document, a copy of 

which can be accessed here 

https://www.nisra.gov.uk/sites/nisra.gov.uk/files/publications/Continuous%20Household%20 

Survey%2020-21%20-%20Things%20users%20need%20to%20know_0.pdf 

All tables have had this note added. 

Furthermore, previously available disaggregated results for car ownership, internet and 

broadband access rates have been removed due to the small number of responses to these 

questions and the high level of uncertainty of these survey estimates. 

These changes were identified and corrected as soon as possible on the 10th December 2021. 
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